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                   Tel: (0115) 9177202 
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                                            www.foxwood.notts.sch.uk

Headteacher:  Mr James Hutchinson

June 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,
All medication that needs to administered to students at school must be labelled with a pharmacy label in its original unopened packaging with your child’s name, date of birth, the name and strength of the medication, the dose, expiry dates and the dispensing date and pharmacy details. The school cannot accept and administer medicines that have been taken out of their original container or make any changes to the medication dosage on parental instructions. 
All staff are trained to follow the Prescribers instructions and to keep detailed records of medication held in school and the process of administering and recording these occasions. GP’s and other medical professionals can provide two prescriptions where appropriate, one for school and one for home which in certain cases can be helpful and remove the requirement for medicines to be transported between school and home. 

Alternatively, the pharmacy can split the full amount of medication into two separate containers when asked by parents and carers, again providing one container for school and one for home. Non – prescribed medication cannot be administered in school on parent and carer instructions, this includes the use of pain killers, cough medicine or creams. All medical treatments taking place in school must be supported by a full medical prescription. 
Once the decision to administer medication to a child at school has been made either on a long- or short-term basis then a consent form must be completed and signed by the parents and carers, these can be requested from school, before the medication is administered. Parents and carers remain responsible for sending their child’s medication into school by bringing in medication themselves or handing over the medication to the bus escort who will then hand it over to our staff on arrival at reception. Students should never be expected to carry medication themselves as this gives rise to many concerns including the student themselves or another person accidentally and unknowingly taking medication that is not prescribed for them. 

All parents/carers must ensure that there is sufficient medication to cover the period of the medication prescription and that the medication is in date. We shall of course ensure that if there are any disparities with prescription medication that parents and carers are contacted immediately. If you have any questions or would like to discuss these procedural updates please feel free to contact me at school.

Yours faithfully,

A Potter
Mrs Angie Potter

Head of Care
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